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Nicola Gunn

From: Bloomer, David <David.Bloomer@lancashire.gov.uk>

Sent: 12 March 2018 12:10

To: Stephen Kilmartin

Cc: LHS Customer Service; planning

Subject: app3/2018/0149 Stanley House , Lowergate Clitheroe

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

Categories: Yellow Category

Morning Stephen, 
                        I am aware that there has been previous correspondence  on this issue with 
regards to previous application and generally the highway authority would raise no objection to the 
proposal on highway grounds, however I have some concerns regarding the pedestrian access to 
the development which is taken from the car park. It is likely that this will be via a locked gate 
which will result in residents and visitors waiting on the vehicle access prior to gaining access. 
This issue would need to be addressed either by removing the gate or providing a safe waiting 
area for visitors. 
 
There are no "intercom" systems shown for the vehicular access to allow trades persons / visitors 
to gain access. How will this scenario be managed 
 
The existing car park has 12 parking spaces whereas the demand from the residential properties 
will be 7 spaces. Will the additional parking spaces( 5 ) be retained for the residents purposes or 
will they be offered to 3rd parties? 
 
Subject to the above issues being resolved satisfactorily , I would raise no objection the proposal 
on highway grounds 
 
 
 
Dave Bloomer 

Development Control 

Lancashire County Council 

 

Lancashire County Council highways now offers a full pre-application support service. A best 
value professional service bringing benefit to development of any size through detailed local 
advice. 
 
If you are interested in taking up this service please e-mail developeras@lancashire.gov.uk or visit 
our website via the link below: 
 
http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/business/business-services/pre-planning-application-advice-
service/pre-planning-application-highways-advice-service.aspx 
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This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only. 

It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.  

If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it. 

The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a 
contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position. 

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email. 

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility 
to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments. 


